
 

COMRADES AND SISTERS 
  Sweep out the old year and bring 

in the New Year!  In December, 

we celebrated all our events and 

efforts during the year at our 

annual Post Christmas Party on 5 

December. We honored Pearl 

Harbor Remembrance Day on 7 

December and on 12 December, 

many NAVY/ARMY comrades 

met at the Post for the Army-Navy 

football game and rivalry. 
  

  On Saturday 19 December, we 

teamed up with Association of 

Naval Aviators members and 

conducted the Shop with a Vet 

Program at the NAS OCEANA 

NEX for 9 families and 22 

children. Many happy smiling 

faces were seen at the end of the 

Christmas shopping evolution.   
  

  Throughout the month, our 

membership team worked hard on 

new recruits as well as recover 

members past due and 
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Non-Smoking Facility - Outside Smoking Accommodations Available  

memberships that were expiring.    
  

  Christmas Day, 25 December, we 

held our highly successful Post 

Christmas Dinner. And our Post 

New Year’s Eve Party was 

celebrated with a bang on 31 

December.  Thanks for all the hard 

work, accomplishments, and 

blood, sweat and tears initiated by 

all our comrades for 2015! 
  

  January 2016 promises to be a 

month of hope, dreams, realistic 

goals, and freedom to garner our 

potential. We kicked off another 

strong membership initiative to 

retain continuous members, 

recover former members, and 

recruit new members! 
  

  Along the way, don’t forget to 

volunteer and pitch in when you 

can. We still have many of our 

comrades that are ailing; see any 

of our Officers if you want to lend 

a hand.  We will be forming up a 

permanent COLOR GUARD this 

month; be sure to sign-up if 

interested. And expect to see our 

VA Visits program back in action 

and in full swing soon! 
  

  Nobody takes better care of Vets 

than other Vets! 

… continued on page 2 
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 2015 - 2016 OFFICERS 

2016 Membership Goal: 1,913 

Current Status: 89.76% with 1,691 Members 

 

Post Commander…………..……..       Douglas M. Iles 

Sr. Vice Commander……...……..  Steven E. Graves 

Jr. Vice Commander……...….… Hipolito Camacho 

Quartermaster…………….……....      John H. Phillips 

Chaplain…………………...…….    Robert G. Duvall 

House Committee Chairman….... Peter A. Gebelein 

Service Officer……………...........    Joseph G. Brady 

Surgeon……….…………………......    Nuvia Rivera 

Judge Advocate ………...….…    David R. Goldstein 

 

  Ladies Auxiliary President…….......      Colleen Lewis 

  Ladies Aux. Sr. Vice President ...   Jennifer A. Winn 

  Ladies Aux. Jr. Vice President….    Dinah V. Devins 

  Ladies Aux. Treasurer………….…    Ellen Stogsdill 

  Ladies Aux. Chaplain.….……......   Ingrid Epperson 

  Ladies Conductress …………....…    Lorraine Crain 

Canteen Manager ……………………    Joe Halzack   

  M.O.C. Seam Squirrel……….............       Mark Winn      

M.O.C.A. President…….….....            Jennifer A. Winn 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

 Post Meeting: Jan 5 at 7 PM. 
All members may attend 

 
 
 
 

 VA Hospital Visit:  Jan 9, 9-1 
PM, Vets at the Post. see any 
Officer 

 
 
 
 

 Christmas in January: Jan 23, 
time TBD, VA Hospital, see 
any Officer 

 
 
 

 Cootie Breakfast :  every 
Sunday, see Cooties or any  
Post Officer 

 
 
  

 American Red Cross: Urgently 
need blood donors, call 1-800-
448-3543, or see any Officer 

 
 
 
 

 Funeral Services: as required, 
see Chaplain Bob Duvall 

 
 
 
  

 Recruit  Members: see any  
Officer 

POST 392 - NEEDS YOU! 



 

------------------------------------------ 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

1/6 Operation Deckhouse V 

 (Mekong Delta, Vietnam) 

 began in 1967 

1/9 US carried out air strikes 

 on al-Qaeda operatives 

 within Somalia in 2007 

1/14 USS Enterprise flight   deck 

 fire (accidental  r o c k e t 

 detonated) in 1969      

1/16 Operation Desert Storm 

 (Iraq) begins in 1991 

1/20 Iran Hostage Crisis ends 

 in 1981 

1/25 O p e r a t i o n  S M A C K , 

 assault on Spud Hill 

 (Korea) in 1953 

1/26 USN Lt. Evert Alvarez Jr 

 spends  his  2,000th day  as 

 a POW (Vietnam) in 1970 

1/29  Taliban forces clash with 

 U S Forces  near Adi  Ghar             

 Mountains    (Afghanistan)

 in 2003 

------------------------------------------ 

NEW MEMBERS 
  I extend a warm welcome to the 

new  members who  were    voted in  

at the last regular meeting: 
 

New / Transfer/ Installment  

Life Members: 

John J. Benwell, William L. Cook, 

Granville M. Johns III, Terry L. 

Tippin, Michelle L. Diffenderer, 

Timothy P. Richardt, Michael E. 

Tobin  
 

New / Transfer/ Re-Instated  

Annual Members: 

Shane J. Gersley, Steven A. 

Guillen, Debora G. Guynn, 

Christopher T. House, Steven E. 

Klemstine, Tammy J. Knowlton, 

Andrew B. Leifermann, Troy C. 

Milton, Vincent C. Savage Jr., 

Rodney L. Taylor, James L. Velky 
 
  Thank you for your service and 

welcome aboard! 

------------------------------------------ 

BIRTHDAYS 
  May I wish a “Happy Birthday” 

to Hipolito L. Camacho, Mark A. 

Defilippo, Leslie E. Lawton, Grant 

H. Pollock, William R. Sowers, 

Kimberly Graves, Judith A. 

Lupole, Mary V. Richards , and 

177 other fine Comrades and 

Sisters! 

Post Commander 

Douglas M. Iles 
commander@ 

vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

 

 

 
CONTINUOUS MEMBERSHIP 

AWARDS 
 

  The following individuals have 

earned Continuous Membership 

Awards. If you are listed below, 

please attend the next Post 

Meeting to receive your lapel pin. 
   

  If you are unable to attend, 

contact any Post Officer. If your 

name has not been listed and you 

believe that an award is due, 

please contact the Quartermaster. 
 

35 Years Continuous Service: 

Haldean P. Holland,              

Robert J. Wysocki 
  

30 Years Continuous Service: 

William A. Hopper, Donald E. 

Meyer, William E. Pierce 
 

20 Years Continuous Service: 

Joseph S. Errico, Gerald L. Hale, 

Kim Krewson, Betty J. Norris, 

James L. Peters 
  

15 Years Continuous Service: 

Jose L. Amaro, Eric R. Pitt 
  

10 Years Continuous Service: 

Aaron M. Auger, George L. 

Blocher, James D. Joyner, Terry F. 

Osborne, Robert T. Renner 
  

5 Years Continuous Service: 

Larry E. Mulholland, William L. 

Reich, Corey D. Schaad, Harry J. 

       SENIOR VICE 

       COMMANDER 

Smith Jr., Douglas E. Stafford 
 

  Thank you for your service and 

congratulations! 
 

 SR. Vice Commander 

Steven Graves 
sr-vicecommander@ 

vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

 

 
  To the members, family, and 

friends of VFW Post 392, the 

month of December 2015 saw the 

VFW Post 392 host the Adult 

Christmas Party on 5 December, 

the Army-Navy Football get-

together on 12 December, Shop 

with a Vet on 19 December, and 

the Children’s Christmas Party on 

20 December. 
   

  As always, the VFW hosted its 

annual Christmas Dinner event, 

followed by the New Year’s Eve 

Party on 31 December.  Again, we 

could not have pulled these 

activities off without the without 

t h e  u n d i v i d ed  a t t en t i o n , 

unparal leled  support ,  and 

professional dedication of our Post 

and Auxiliary members. So, from 

me to those who played a 

significant part/contribution in 

making these activities a major 

success - a BRAVO ZULU to you 

all for a “Job Well Done!” 
   

  Now, as we closed out 2015 and 

bring in the new year, let’s not 

forget our primary focus: that is to 

the well-being of our Veterans and 

their families. As we move 

forward with the execution of our 

2016 calendar, we must continue 

to prepare ourselves mentally and 

physically for the challenges that 

await us. Again, your support and 

dedication to the vitality of the 

VFW Post 392 is of the utmost 

importance, and I am looking 

forward to meeting those 

         JUNIOR VICE 

         COMMANDER 
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challenges head-on with each and 

every one of you! Let’s press 

forward together! 
 

Jr. Vice Commander 

Hipolito Camacho 
jr-vicecommander@ 

vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

 

 

2016 MEMBERSHIP DUES 
  Annual dues are $40.00. Annual 

Members can pay their dues at 

Post 392, online at vfw.org, or by 

mail directly to: 
 

VFW National Headquarters 

Third Floor, Room 316 

406 West 34th St. 

Kansas City, MO 64111 
  

(please include your membership #) 
 

  Consider changing your Annual 

Membership to a Life Membership 

and make a life long commitment 

to serving your fellow service 

members and Veterans. Life 

Installment plan is available as an 

option to the one time payment for 

Life Membership. 

------------------------------------------ 

E-NEWSLETTER 
    The Post Newsletter and 

Calendar of Events are available  

online, for  free! To view them 

online, go to www.vfw392.org and 

click on the appropriate link along 

the left side of the page. 
  

  On the Newsletter page, you can 

sign up to receive the monthly 

notification about the Newsletter, 

Calendar of Events, and other Post 

related communications by 

clicking on the “Subscribe  to the 

VFW Post 392 Mailing List” link.  
  

  Ensure that you add the domain 

“vfw392.org” to your address  

book, it’ll prevent the Post emails 

from going to your SPAM folder!  

------------------------------------------ 

      QUARTER- 

      MASTER 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
  Members,  we  all  need  to 

maintain a current address with the 

VFW.  So  when  your  mailing 

address changes, be sure to fill out 

an address change form, and mail 

it in, or drop it off at the Post. 
  

  The best  method would  be  to 

email it to the Post. If you drop it 

off or email it, please include your 

telephone  number  and  email 

address. 

Quartermaster 

John H. Phillips 
post@vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

 

 

  WHY  DOESN’T GOD LET 

ME WIN THE LOTTERY? 
  

  Q:  I hear so many times what 

they would do with the money, if 

they could win the lottery! It       

sure would solve their financial 

problems, but so far they have 

won very little or nothing at all 

and actually they in the hole for 

the year. 
  

  A:   Frankly, if you ask me a year 

from now I suspect they’ll say 

almost exactly the same thing;        

statistically, very few people ever 

win the lottery the way you hope 

you will. 
  

  Gambling of any kind is not 

encouraged by the Bible - and one 

reason, I believe, is because 

gambling is almost always driven 

by greed. Instead of being 

disciplined and wise with our 

money, we gamble some away, 

hoping we’ll end up getting more, 

without actually working for it.  
  

  But instead, we become like the 

people the prophet Haggai wrote 

about: “You earn wages, only to 

put them in a purse with holes in 

it” (Haggai 1:6). 
  

        CHAPLAIN’S 

       CORNER 

  Perhaps God hasn’t let you win 

because He knows this isn’t how 

you need to overcome your 

financial problems. Instead, He 

wants you to use your money 

wisely. Make a realistic budget - 

and stick to it. If you need help, 

ask Him to guide you to someone 

you can trust who understand 

financial matters. 
  

  Don’t’ trust some “get rich 

quick” scheme to solve your 

financial problems. Wouldn’t you 

be better off if you’d saved the 

money you’ve gambled away and 

applied it instead to your debts?  
  

  The Bible wisely says, “Whoever 

gathers money little by little 

makes it grow” (Proverbs 13:11). 
  

  The most important thing you 

can do, however, is to put your life 

into Christ’s hands and trust Him 

with your future—including your 

finances. God loves you and even 

in hard times His love never fails. 

------------------------------------------ 

POST CHAPLAIN POSITION 
  

  If you have the desire to become 

a Certified Christian Chaplain, it is 

open for men and women, my 

fellow comrades - through the 

National Chaplains Association/

National Chaplains Institute. 
  

  Receive Certification/Credentials 

also be Ordained. If you request 

further information please see 

your Post Chaplain Bob Duvall. 

------------------------------------------ 

HELP US TAKE CARE OF 

EACH OTHER 
  When you or a family member 

falls ill, are injured,  hospitalized, 

or experience the loss of a loved 

one - please contact us ASAP! It is 

important that we extend our hand 

in anyway possible to aid and 

comfort our fellow Comrades and 

family in their time of need. 

------------------------------------------ 
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ILLNESS / INJURIES 
  Please read the Bulletin Board at 

the Post for most recent up-dates 

of Members on the Short Term 

Illness / Injury List.  
 

  The following members have 

serious, long term illness, or 

injury, requiring continuous care: 
  

 Joseph C. Palmer Sr. 

    (Sentara Nursing Home,      

     Room 211) 
  

 Hugh R. McCabe 

    (Va Beach General, ICU) 
  

 Marjorie Hickey Wayland 

    (Home) 

------------------------------------------ 

TAPS 

  The following list honors and 

remembers our Post Veteran 

members in their recent passing: 

 

 Steven V. Austin 
      US Army (Vietnam Vet) 

      Passed: 7 Dec 2015 
 

 John G. Murphy 
      US Navy (Retired, 30 Years) 

      Passed: 14 Dec 2015 
 
 

  At our monthly meeting, Draping 

of the Charter is conducted, and a 

prayer of solemn tribute is given 

on behalf of our departed 

Comrades. For they are now in the 

hands of our Heavenly Father. 
 

District 2 Chaplain  

Post 392 Chaplain                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Robert Duvall 
chaplain@vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

 

 
  Happy New Year! I hope that 

everybody had a wonderful 

Christmas and rang in the New 

Year happy, safe, and sound. 
  

  These past six months were 

challenging, fun, and eventful, to 

say the least! The Post / LAUX 

Christmas party was a huge 

       AUXILIARY 

       PRESIDENT 

success! I want to thank everyone 

who was able to volunteer so that 

we could enjoy ourselves. You all 

made the party run smoothly and 

we very much so enjoyed your 

enthusiasm. I must say, I am so 

very proud to be a member of this 

Auxiliary. The selflessness and 

compassion shown for the Angel 

Tree and the Christmas baskets by 

the Comrades and Sisters is 

beyond words.  Thank You - from 

all of the recipients, to all of you. 
  

  The Children's Christmas Party 

had so many children signed up 

and I know they were all very 

excited and happy and filled with 

sugar plums (as it were). Thank 

you Santa for coming in during 

your busiest time!  Your presence 

made a lot of people very 

happy! And the Workshop!!  Our 

elves helped the children give their 

parents a special gift to open on 

Christmas!  Thank you! 
  

  A special thank you also goes out 

to the crew for the Christmas 

dinner. Your hard work and 

thoughtfulness filled a lot of 

empty tummies. 
  

  Sometimes gratitude just doesn't 

seem like enough for the amount 

of time and energy that all of the 

volunteers have given to help 

make a Veteran or their families 

have a wonderful Holiday, but the 

look they give, the hugs, the 

smiles and laughter; that is what 

makes it all worthwhile! 
  

  Coming up this month, we are 

giving the VA patients Christmas 

in January on the 23rd. Please 

come out and join us! January 14-

17th is the Winter Council in 

Williamsburg.  I look forward to 

bringing back and sharing 

i n f o r m a t i o n  f r o m  o u r 

Department.  We will be meeting 

January 5th at 7 PM.  I look 

forward to seeing you there! 
  

  I pray for all of our Comrades 

and Sisters that are going through 

difficult times right now.  We are 

all here for you and just a phone 

call away. If we can help, we will! 

With gratitude and love, 
 

Ladies Auxiliary President 

Colleen Lewis 

lewiscolleen2@gmail.com 

 

 

CONTINUOUS MEMBERSHIP 

AWARDS 
  The Sisters listed below are 

requested to attend the next 

regularly scheduled meeting of the 

Ladies Auxiliary. Our Auxiliary 

President stands ready to decorate 

you with the awards indicated:  
  

35 Years Continuous Service: 

Florrie J. Poole 
  

20 Years Continuous Service: 

Mary E. Doughtie 
 

Thank you for your service and 

congratulations! 
 

Ladies Auxiliary Treasurer 

Ellen Stogsdill 
post@vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

 

 
 

Listen up Fellow Cooties, 

greetings and welcome to 2016 all 

of you lousy Cooties. 
  

  Breakfast teams have had some 

nice breaks for the Holidays 

during the last couple months, 

now it’s time to buckle down.  We 

have our work cut out for us until 

the final on Mother’s Day in May.  
  

  Other things coming up are 

Christmas at the VA Hospital, 

MOC / MOCA Fun Day, and 

nominations / elections for next 

year’s Officers that’s it over the 

       AUXILIARY 

       MEMBERSHIP 

          MOC 
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next couple months. 
  

  Our next Scratch is scheduled at 

7 pm on January 12th. Until then 

may God Bless our Troops, our 

Veterans, and their families 

Seam Squirrel 

Mark Winn 
 

  

 

THANK YOU 
 

  Happy New Year 2016 is off to a 

good start with a few exciting 

events coming up. 
  

  Winter Council will be January 

14-17 at Fort Magruder Hotel & 

Confe rence  Cen te r ,  6945 

Pocahontas Trail, Williamsburg, 

VA. (Phone 757-220-2250). Room 

Rate is $87.00 a night. 
  

  Chaplain; Dinah Devins stands 

ready to assist any members in 

need. 
  

  January 23rd we will be doing 

Christmas in “January” at the VA 

Hospital in Hampton please come 

join us. Time TBA. 
  

  January 24th will be the Grand of 

Virginia Blood Drive at Post 4809 

Norfolk from 1000-1400 (that’s 

10am - 2pm). Please come out and 

support the MOC/MOCA even if 

you can’t donate blood. There is a 

need for blood supplies in our 

locality. If you are able to donate, 

please do so and report to Gail 

Payne. For additional information 

call 1-800-448-3543. 
  

  Please remember to report your 

Hospital work or blood donation to 

our Hospital Chairman, Gail Payne 

gail101@cox.net  she stands ready 

to receive your hospital, nursing 

home & rehab hours, mileage, and 

any donations/gifts of cloths, 

books, magazines or food please 

report them and dollar amount.  
  

  As most of you know our 

       MOCA 

Breakfast we hold is the biggest 

fundraiser we have for our hospital 

fund. Our funds are low so we are 

adding a Casino Night at the Post 

on February 13, 2016. More 

information will be posted and put 

out at the next meeting.  

Remember breakfast is open to the 

public so invite family, invite your 

friends, co-workers and neighbors. 

It’s still the best deal in town. 
  

  You, the members of MOC/

MOCA #9, Post 392 & AUX 

make a difference in the lives of 

our hospitalized Veterans and their 

families with the work that you do 

each day. I Thank You for keeping 

them smiling in beds of white. 

May God Bless and keep you 

healthy & safe.   

MOCA President 

Jennifer Winn 

Jen_moca@cox.net 

 

 
CANTEEN HOURS 

 

Monday-Thursday.… 1100-2200 

Friday………….…… 1100-0000 

Saturday-Sunday …....1100-2200 

(Sunday’s with Cootie Breakfast, 

the Canteen opens at 10 AM) 
 
\ 
  

NEW KITCHEN HOURS 
 

Monday-Thursday…. 1100-1400 

Friday ..   1100-1400 & 1800-2000 

Saturday / Sunday .… 1200-1800 

------------------------------------------ 

WEEKENDS AT THE VFW 
 

 
  

Football & NASCAR  
 
  

 Start the weekend with Friday’s  

Social Hour Prices from 4 - 6 PM! 
  

  And the Canteen now opens at 

11:00 AM on Saturdays and 

Sundays, and 10:00 AM on 

Sundays when breakfast is being 

served. Come out and enjoy a cold 

beer or beverage. 
 

          CANTEEN 

  Come out and enjoy the football 

games and races on multiple big 

screen TV's - and bring the family! 

------------------------------------------ 

SUNDAY FOOTBALL SPECIAL 
 

Simply Sunday 

1:00 - 6:00 PM 
 

  Every Sunday the kitchen will be 

open from 1 PM to 6 PM for 

Sunday Football! Come join your 

Comrades and Sisters for some 

good food, drinks, and football!  

------------------------------------------ 

THURSDAY NIGHT DINNER 
  Below is the dinner menu 

available every Thursday from 

6:00 - 7:30 PM: 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

------------------------------------------ 

FRIDAY ENTERTAINMENT 
  

  Below is the entertainment for 

this month, come and enjoy the 

music  with         your     friends     every  

Friday from 7:00 to 10:00 PM: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  If you have any comments or 

suggestions     for    our     Canteen, 
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Jan 21st 
 

Kielbasa & 

Sauerkraut  
potatoes, carrots, 

roll, salad, & 

dessert 
 

$8.50 

Jan 28th 
 

Prime Rib 
baked potato, 

green beans, roll, 

salad, & dessert 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

$14.00 

Jan 7th 
 

Chicken Breast  
noodles, mixed 

veggie, roll, salad, 

& dessert 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

$8.50 

Jan 14th 
 

Country Fried 

Steak 
mashed potatoes,  

beans, roll, salad, 

& dessert 
 

$8.50 

Jan 1st 
 

TBD 

Jan 8th 
 

Tim Hopkins 

Live Music 

Jan 15th 
 

Shannon Cooper 

DJ 

Jan 22nd 
 

Jim Berry 

DJ 

Jan 22nd 
 

TBD 

mailto:gail101@cox.net
mailto:jen_moca@cox.net


please let us know! And thank you 

for your service! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

canteen@vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

 

 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING  
 
 

All ads are paid advertisements, 

and are not endorsed by the 

Veterans of Foreign Wars 
 

  The Veterans of Foreign Wars 

Post 392 is offering advertising 

space for our newsletter. We have 

a monthly circulation of over 

2100. All ads must be submitted 

and approved by the Post prior to 

the 15th of each month.  
 

  If you are interested please 

contact John Phillips, Post 392 

Quartermaster,    for   pricing   and 

availability at (757) 486-5875. 

------------------------------------------ 

STATE OF VIRGINIA 

VETERANS AFFAIRS 

REPRESENTATIVE 
 
 

  Please welcome Virginia Pauley 

as our new local Veterans Claims 

Representative! 
 
  

  We look forward to working with 

her concerning our VA questions 

and interests. She is available 

weekdays at her Virginia Beach 

office: 

 Pembroke Office Park 

287 Independence Blvd. 

Pembroke Two, Suite 130 

Virginia Beach, VA 23462 

Office: (757) 552-1884 

Fax: (757) 552-1882 

virginia.pauley@dvs.virginia.gov 

------------------------------------------ 

AMERICAN RED CROSS  

 

Donors Needed 
 

  American Red Cross’s Mid-

Atlantic Blood Services Region 

     POST 

      ANNOUNCEMENTS 

serving southeastern Virginia has 

issued an urgent request for blood. 

All blood types are needed. 
 

  If you are able to donate, please 

do so and let MOCA Hospital 

Chairman, Gail Payne, know at: 

gail101@cox.net. Recording the 

number of donors reflects in our 

community services. 
 
 

www.redcrossblood.org/midatlantic 

1-800-RED-CROSS 

(1-800-733-2767) 

------------------------------------------ 

VA HOSPITAL PROGRAM  

  

Volunteers Needed 
  

  Just about every month we visit 

the Veterans at the VA Hospital. 

W e ’ r e  p r o v i d i n g  t h e m 

camaraderie, some fun, and a 

break from their everyday life at 

the hospital. This month we are 

providing the following: 
 
 

 Jan 9th, Vets from the VA 

Medical Center at Post 392 

from 9 AM to 1 PM 
 
 

 Jan 23rd, Christmas In January 

for the Vets at the VA Medical 

Center, times TBD 
  

  These events are supported by 

volunteers. If you would like to 

participate, please contact any of 

the Officers at the Post.  
  

  Please, we could seriously use 

the help, and I promise you will 

have a great time! The Vets enjoy 

our visits, and it’s just as fun for 

us as it is for them! 

------------------------------------------ 

VETERANS CRISIS LINE 
 

 VA offers a network of support 

for all our Nation’s Veterans and 

their families and friends. 

Veterans in emotional crisis and 

their loved ones can call the free 

and  confidential   Veterans  Crisis 

Line (contact info below) to 

connect with a qualified crisis 

counselor who can help. 
   

  Veterans and people who are 

concerned about a Veteran can 

also go to veteranscrisisline.net to 

a c c e s s  t h e  c o n f i d e n t i a l , 

anonymous online chat to connect 

with a responder and get support.  
   

  The Veterans  Crisis Line,  online 

chat, and text are available 24 

hours a day, 365 days a year, to all 

Veterans and their families, even 

if they are not registered with  VA  

or enrolled in VA health care.  
 

Phone:          1-800-273-8255  
 

Web:     veteranscrisisline.net 
 

Text Message:            838255 

------------------------------------------ 

COOTIE BREAKFAST 
  

Breakfast every Sunday 

9:00 - 11:30 AM 
 

  Where else can you have a 

fantastic breakfast with family and 

friends … and know that all the 

proceeds go directly to support our 

local hospitalized Veterans? 

Please  mark   your   calendars  for 

Sundays to come and join us for a 

wide variety of breakfast foods, 

meats, eggs, fruit, and more. 

There’s always coffee, or maybe 

have something a little stronger. 

You won’t be disappointed! 
  

Volunteers Needed 
  

  We could still use volunteers. 

You don’t have to be a Cootie to 

volunteer, we welcome anyone 

who wishes to join us. We are all 

volunteers working for a most 

worthy cause. Every penny we 

make goes to our hospitalized 

Veterans. In addition to the work, 

we have a lot of fun and make 

some great friends. If anyone is 

willing to help us, please contact 

Flip or any Post Officer. 

------------------------------------------ 

NOTARY PUBLIC 
  The following Post members are 

commissioned as Notary Public’s 

in the Commonwealth of Virginia: 
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Chairperson        

Pete Gebelein          

Manager                    

Joe Halzack 

mailto:canteen@vfw392.hrcoxmail.com
mailto:virginia.pauley@dvs.virginia.gov
mailto:gail101@cox.net
http://www.redcrossblood.org/midatlantic
http://www.veteranscrisisline.net
http://www.veteranscrisisline.net


 Bob Duvall 
 Joseph G. Brady 
 

  They are authorized to legally 

notarize documents such as Power 

of Attorney, Bill of Sale, Will, 

Living Will, etc. Please check with 

the Post for an appointment. 
 

  Be aware that under VA code the 

notary must acknowledge: 
 

 Signer must personally appear 

before the notary 

 Signer is positively identified 

 Signer must affirm under oath 

 the accuracy of the document. 
 
Acceptable Forms of Identification: 
 

  To be acceptable, the ID must be 

one of the following and current:  
  

 Driver’s license or State issued 

ID card 

 U.S. Passport 

 Foreign Passport (INS validated) 

 Driver’s license issued in 

Mexico or Canada 

 U.S. Military ID Card. 
  

  We do not rely on Social Security 

cards or photo  ID  cards  issued by 

non government entities. Under 

the law the notary has the right to 

refuse, if he / she suspects anything 

may be false or wrong. 

------------------------------------------ 

MEMBERSHIP 
 
 

Volunteers Needed 
 

  T h e r e  a r e  s t i l l  m a n y 

memberships who’s dues have 

expired / will expire soon.  
 

  These are significant numbers 

that, with some focus on retention, 

we can  use  toward  our 

membership goals, and potentially 

enable  us  for  ‘All State’ and ‘All  

American’ awards. 
 

  What we could use is volunteers 

to assist in these efforts. Take 

pride in your Post and the Post 

Awards, and lend the membership 

team a hand in reaching Post 392’s 

membership goals! Contact any 

Post Officer if you would like to 

volunteer. 

------------------------------------------ 
 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU   

  It is with great pride, I would like 

to thank Ms Katy Kennon and 

Suzanne Gagliardo for their 

generous donation of $1200.00 

dedicated to the memory of 

Thomas D. “TK” Kennon.  As 

requested the money will be used 

for our relief fund to support the 

VA Hospital functions and 

veteran’s needs!   

------------------------------------------ 

STEVEN V. AUSTIN 

MEMORIAL   
  

VFW Post 392 Large Hall      

January 9, 2016, 3:00 PM 
 

  Please join us in a memorial for 

Steve Austin on Saturday the 9th 

of January in the large hall at Post 

392, starting at 3:00 PM. 
  

  Mr. Austin proudly served in the 

US Army  during the Vietnam 

War with the 101st Airborne 

Artillery from 1966 through 1968. 

He was a lifetime member of 

VFW Post 392 and the Vietnam 

Veterans of America. He was a 

charter member of Boneshakers 

Social Club and the IOOB 

Barnacles 2679.   
 

  Come pay your respects with his 

family and friends, and bring 

along some good memories to 

share. 

------------------------------------------ 

POST 392 WEB SITE 
 

  The VFW Post 392 website 

(vfw392.org) has been reformatted 

and updated with a cleaner, 

smoother look, and a new feature 

designed to allow us to 

disseminate  Post  information  and  

activities in a timely manner.   

Please take a few moments to visit 

the website and check it out. 
 

  To that end, VFW Post 392 can 

now be found on Twitter at: 

twitter.com/VFWPost392. You 

can also find us directly by 

searching on Twitter for the name 

@VFWPost392. This account will 

be utilized to post updates and 

information in real time, to ensure 

that our members and followers 

can have the best information 

available on our activities. 
 

  If you don’t subscribe to Twitter, 

the account feed has been added to 

the Post 392 website Calendar 

page: 
 

vfw392.org/calendar/calendar.htm.  
 

You can follow the feed there. 
 

Adjutant & Webmaster 

Michael T. Marushia 

 

------------------------------------------ 

CORRECTIONS 
   December’s Newsletter (Volume 

27, Number 6) was late going to 

the printer in consideration of the 

printer’s Thanksgiving Holiday 

schedule. As a result the 

publication was not available as of 

the first of December. Please 

accept my apologies for any issues 

or misunderstandings this may 

have caused.    

 

  We welcome any comments, 

suggestions,  or  complaints        about 

errors that warrant correction.   

They can be directed to any of the 

Post 392 Officers, or email them 

directly to the Newsletter 

Chairman at: mcullen4@live.com, 

or the Webmaster at: 

webmaster@VFW392.org. 

------------------------------------------ 
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 1 

 VFW / AUX 

  Post Meeting 

  7:00 PM 

 VFW / AUX 

  Staff Meeting 

  6:30 PM 

 Cootie Breakfast 
  9:00 - 11:30 AM 
 

 Cootie Breakfast 
  9:00 - 11:30 AM 
 Salty Dawgs 

 FRA 166 
  Staff Meeting 

 MOC/MOCA 
Meeting 

  7:00 PM 

 VVA Chapter 969  
Meeting 

  7:00 PM 

 FRA 166 

  Branch Meeting 

 Cootie Breakfast 
  9:00 - 11:30 AM 

  Entertainment 
  TBD 

 HRCVO 
  7:00 PM 

 Cootie Breakfast 
  9:00 - 11:30 AM 

31 
 Cootie Breakfast 
  9:00 - 11:30 AM 

 Entertainment 
  TBD 

   
   

 

 Vet Visit at Post 
392 

  9 - 1:00 PM 

  

 Country Fried 
Steak 

  6 - 7:30 PM 

 MOC/MOCA 
Fun Day 

  9 - 2:00 PM 
  Both Halls 

 Entertainment 
  Shannon Cooper 

 Christmas In 
January NA 
Hospital 

  Time TBD 

 Prime Rib 
  6 - 7:30 PM 

 House Committee  
Meeting 

  7:00 PM 
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 MCL Meeting 
  7:00 PM 

 VFW Riders 
  7:00 PM 
 Chicken Breast 
  6 - 7:30 PM 

 Entertainment 
  Tim Hopkins 

 Commander 
Advisory Meeting 

 IOOB Meeting 
  7:30 PM 

 AOA Meeting 
  6:00 PM 
 MCL Staff  Meeting 
  7:00 PM 

 VVA Chap. 969 
Board Meeting 

 Kielbasa &   
Sauerkraut 

  6 - 7:30 PM 

 Entertainment 
  Jim Berry 

 

General MacArthur Memorial Post No. 392 

2408 Bowland Parkway 

Virginia Beach, VA 23454-5207 
 

Phone:                           (757)486-5875 

Fax:                               (757)486-3576 

E-Mail:  post@vfw392.hrcoxmail.com 

Web Site:                  www.vfw392.org 
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